



	PARISH OF RINGMORE. ALL HALLOWS PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MINUTES. WEDNESDAY 18th October 2017.

RINGMORE PARISH ROOM  

	Item
	Discussion

	Attendees
	Ron William (Treasurer), Drina Williams, Phill Errett (Chair & Churchwarden), David Vincent, Gilbert Snook, Adrian Bull, Judy Bull (Churchwarden), Ali Vincent, Michael Tagent

	Apologies
	Christopher Piercy, Rosemary Piercy

	Last Minutes 
	· 21.06.17 minutes approved and signed by Phill. All minutes are kept in the vestry filing system.

	Matters Arising
	· Church Trust item regarding a church toilet. Discussion around the position of the toilet. Any toilet has to be available for use by all and therefore needs to accommodate any disability.  Michael suggested the wall where the oil tank is currently located however it was still felt this area would be too difficult to access without installing a lot of Health and Safety items. Gilbert suggested the area next to the entrance in the moat. Gilbert will continue to investigate. 
· Under AoB regarding the WINE advert- cost of  £90. The team council did not pass the expenditure of the advert and therefore Ringmore PCC will reimburse Adrian and Judy.

	Rural Deans Report. Revd. Jackie Taylor

	· The Church Commissioners have now ruled on the property transaction which was holding up the transfer of East Allington, and the timescale of transfer is now in the hands of the Diocesan Property Dept.* We look forward to the progressing of this in the near future. Whilst the timescale is still unknown it’s hopeful that the transfer will take place in time for Matthew to be licensed as Rector rather than having to begin as priest-in-charge and become the incumbent later and Revd. Alison Shaw to be made Rector of the Coast and Country Mission Community. She is at present Priest in Charge. 

· The Mission Community has had a number of weddings over the past months, which I and other priests have undertaken. We are most grateful for their help in this way. Michael Tagent has taken the lead on offering funeral support to the bereaved and Joyce has overseen enquiries for baptisms and weddings and has arranged the cover of services across the Mission Community. Both she and Michael being active in leading services. I’d once again like to convey my thanks to Michael Tagent and Joyce Howitt for all that they are undertaking in addition to their usual ministry as Reader at this time and for the Church Wardens and their diligence in carrying out the additional responsibilities that they are all undertaking.

· I chaired the meeting of the Team Council last month, which referred the issue of apportionment of expenses to a meeting of PCC Treasurers, convened and Chaired by Michael Tagent who was asked by the Team Council if he would undertake to do this. Two meetings have taken place and the results of discussions will be brought to the Team Council on Friday 20th.

· We had a wonderful Woodleigh Deanery Beach Picnic and Songs of Praise at Blackpool Sands on Sunday 2nd July, which was attended by many from across the deanery. Our Deanery Celebration with Confirmations – A Harvest for God – at which Bishop Nick Presided, was hosted by Modbury Mission Community and held at St George’s on 8th October. Choirs from across the deanery, led by Adrian Bull led a lovely time of worship. At the end of the service representatives from each benefice took a small sheaf from the main sheaf to take back to their group of parishes as a symbol of the harvest of our lives for God and our call to be workers in his harvest field.

· Deanery Synod is at 7.00pm for 7.30pm on Wednesday 8th November at the Methodist Church Kingsbridge to which all are welcome to hear our General Synod Representative – Revd. Graham Hamilton tell us something of the working of General Synod, speak on recent issues that have been discussed and answer questions. Please do encourage folk to come along to hear him.

· Thank you for all that you are doing in serving on the PCC.

*Michael Tagent mentioned that it is in fact the Church Commissioners who are responsible for the transfer timescale, which makes it difficult for anyone to know if it will be completed before Matt joins the benefice. 

Phill brought up the grass cutting and hedge trimming for the vicarage. It was suggested that when Matt has been in office for a while that he be asked if he is happy with the arrangements or if he would prefer to cut his own grass with a ride on mower. Phill suggested there could be a working party put together to cut the hedges. 

Michael did agree that the financial implications of the parish profile needed to be looked at. 



	Treasures report
Ron Williams
	· Firstly I would like to say thank you to everyone who helped make the Garden Party such a great success and especially Adrian and Judy for the use of their lovely garden. £1275.86 was raised and it was divided equally between The Community night landing site fund and All Hallows. With the money from the Pancake Extravaganza and the Garden Party Cheques to the value of £944.85 have been sent to the Parish Council to be put in the Community night landing site fund.

· Pledged giving, standing orders and weekly collections are slightly up on last years figures.

· We continue to support Kezia with a £50 per month standing order.

· The general outlook is reasonable with regards the PCC finances and we will hopefully maintain the income we achieved in 2016.

· Future major expenditure includes 

· 1)cost of replacing guttering/downpipes

· On the 2nd October a cheque for £1986.08 was made out and given to the Ringmore Fete Committee this being the balance held by the PCC from the 2016 fete.

· The treasurers from the benefice met on two occasions to try and come to an agreement on the apportionment of the possible increased costs of the new Rector, unfortunately there was no consensus and the matter has been referred back to the Team.

· Accepted – proposed Judy and seconded Phill. 

	Team Council
	· Gilbert read out the notes he took at the meeting. 

· One communion per month suggested by Adrian until Matt arrives.

· 17th January – venue to be confirmed.

· Controversy over Organist payment. RCM advice supports £30 to include expenses.
· Apportionment- Diocese plan own arrangement. We have it based on size of Parish. Benefice can change apportionment but the same amount of Common Fund has to be met, which is £75K. By the time salary and other items linked to the post are taken into account the benefice pays more out than it receives.  Apportionment of expenses is partially linked to the CF.

	Fabric Report

Phill Errett
	· Vacuum cleaner purchased @ £100

· New outside lights fitted by Michael Jarvis @ £142 

· Batteries to be bought for the Candlelit Candles- 2x AAA. David suggested Maplin – about 10p each sold in packs of 100. Phill to also ask Mike W-P. Phill to organise 
· Kneelers for weddings. Robbie McCarthy was working to complete 2 kneelers. Judy thought she had completed 1 and may be half way through the 2nd. Adrian to speak with Robbie to see if she is happy to continue with these. If she is not Ali offered to complete the 2nd.  Robbie has discontinued the church flowers and Phill sent a letter thanking her for all the help in the past. 

· Judy is creating a frontal for the altar. This will need to be dedicated. It will be cream green and gold.

· Guttering. These need to be completed by end of February although to be on the safe side the Kings have been asked to complete by end of December so that we can ensure the £2000 grant. Total cost is over £5000 so the grant is needed. 

· Tombstones outstanding- John Butler to complete

· Quinquennial Inspection outstanding- Phill waiting for the above 2 to be completed before arranging this inspection. 

· Boiler was successfully serviced and passed on Monday 16th October

· Dedication window has now been manufactured and Anna has asked the Kings to install it. This window will need to be dedicated. 
· Church Wall – Madeleine has had it repaired through her insurers. The stumps need to be sprayed- Phill to speak with Ben Turner and Ann Bracey.

	Safeguarding 
	· Nothing to report. 

	Mission Giving 
	· Kezia continues to be supported. By the church with £50 a month. Kezia attended the village Service in October and thanks go to Gilbert and Kate for tailoring the village service to Kezia. 

	H&S
	· Ecclesiastical Insurance sent Phill an online H&S tutorial. Gilbert to assess.

	Flower Festival June
	· This will beheld on the 8th – 10th June and Ali will be the liaison person with Jackie at the WI 

	Future dates 
	November 12th 

9.30am 

Remembrance Sunday 

Bigbury

November 14th 

10.00am 

Churchyard tidy up

All Hallows

December 2nd 

10.00am

Christmas clean

All Hallows

December 7th 

2.30pm

WI Carol Service

All Hallows

December 10th 

9.30 

Not a communion service 

All Hallows

December 17th 

6.00pm

Candelit Carol Service

All Hallows

December 24th 

11.00pm

Midnight Service led by John Fisher 

All Hallows

December 25th 

10.00am

Village Family Service led by Adrian Bull

All Hallows

December 31st 

10.30am

Team Service 
AG
January 7th 

10.30am

Team Service 

Bigbury

January 17th 
Team rector licensed
Modbury
January 26th 

7.00pm

Audio Vision – MW-P

Parish Room

February 13th 

10.30am 

Pancake Day

Parish room

February 28th 

7.30pm

PCC meeting

Parish room

March 11th 

9.30am 

Mothering Sunday 

All Hallows

April 1st 

9.30am 

Easter Sunday 

All Hallows

April 11th 

7.30pm 

APCC meeting

All Hallows

· 

	AOB

	·  Christmas Cards – ordered @£88 for 140.Distribution with December PNL
· Team Rector to be licensed Wednesday January 17th at Modbury
· Harvest Lunch – made profit for the first time due to Dane and Hilary kindly donating the wines. Produce went to Korniloff – thankyou letter received. Non-perishable to Kingsbridge food bank.
· Weddings all conducted satisfactorily
· Team service Oct 29th – Phill will take collection –one other required. 
· Alice Mason’s 102nd birthday on November 12th – Phill to arrange flowers to be sent. 
· Audio Vision 3 by Mike W-P in Parish Room on Friday 26th January 
· PCC minutes to be posted on the Porch Notice board minus the bank balance, as this is a complex set of figures to fully appreciate. Michael stated that legally nobody has the right to see any of the PCC minutes. The minutes posted must have a DRAFT stamp on them. They will also be published on the Parish Website minus the financial information. 
· Carol Service – Agreed as Gilbert requested, that before each reading the person taking the reading will read out a sentence stating why the reading is being delivered. Agreed as Gilbert requested, that leaflets explaining Christmas will be given out at the end of the service. PCC to cover the costs. Gilbert to arrange leaflets
· Agreed as PC requested, that some bottles of pasteurized apple juice can be place in the church porch with a request for a donation. This must be clearly labeled explaining what it is and what it is for. 
· David suggested a Bible reading plaque for the page no’s as it is difficult to find the page number before the reading begins. PCC to cover the costs. David to organize
· Phill to arrange a Shelter Box paid for by donations from the church. Cost will be in the region of £400. Ali suggested that donation from the Carol Service could go to this. Ron suggested the Pancake Day profit in 2018 could also go towards this. 


Ali Vincent (secretary) 19th October 2017

